PETER SHUMLIN

Governor

State of Vermont

OFFICE OF THE GOVERNOR

January 17, 2013

Commissioner Christopher Recchia
Commissioner, Department of Public Service
Montpelier, VT 05620-2601

Dear Commissioner Recchia,

It is my pleasure to appoint you State Liaison Officer to the Nuclear Regulatory
Commission. The State Liaison Officer serves as the key person in the State to keep me
informed about issues under the NRC’s jurisdiction and to provide the NRC with State
information on particular nuclear safety, security and environmental issues. I look
forward to working together with you on issues under the NRC’s jurisdiction.

Sincerely,

1

Governor

Ce: Allison Macfarlane, Chairman, United States Nuclear Regulatory Commission
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